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PRESS: Akaku: Maui Community Television, Inc.
ITEM NO. 11: RESIDENTIAL WORKFORCE HOUSING POLICY (CC 13-221)
CHAIR CRIVELLO: . . . (gavel). . . Good afternoon. The meeting of the Housing, Human Services,
and Transportation Committee will now come to order. It is just about 2:02 p.m. on Thursday,
December 19, 2013. Before I begin, may I please request that we all turn off or silence our cell
phones or other noise making devices? At this time, I'd like to introduce our Committee Voting
Members, excused for now, she'll be in a little later is Committee Vice-Chair Elle Cochran.
Excused also is our Council Chair, Gladys Baisa. In attendance is our
Councilmember Bob Carroll-COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Good afternoon, Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Good afternoon. Councilmember Don Couch-COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Good afternoon, Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Good afternoon. Councilmember Don Guzman-COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Good afternoon, Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: And Councilmember Mike Victorino-COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Aloha, Madam Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Aloha. I'd also like to introduce our Non-Voting Committee Member who's
present here, Councilmember Mike White. Aloha, Mike, thank you for being here.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Aloha, Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: At this time too, I'd like to introduce our...from the Administration, our Director
of Housing and Human Concerns, Jo-Ann Ridao--
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MS. RIDAO: Good afternoon.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: --and our Deputy Corporation Counsel, Jeffrey Ueoka-MR. UEOKA: Good afternoon.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: --and most graciously, I'd like to express appreciation to our Committee Staff,
Clarita Balala, our Committee Secretary, and Michele Yoshimura, our Legislative Analyst.
Members, we have one item on the agenda today, HHT-11, Residential Workforce Housing
Policy. At this time, I'm going to start with public testimony. However, before we recognize
our testifiers from the gallery, I'd like to check in with our District Office, Hana District, Dawn?
MS. LONO: Good afternoon. This is Dawn Lono at the Hana Office, I have no one waiting to testify.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Lanai District Office?
MS. FERNANDEZ: Good afternoon, Chair. This is Denise Fernandez on Lanai, and there's no one
waiting to testify.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: And from our Molokai District Office is Ella Alcon.
MS. ALCON: Good afternoon, Chair. This is Ella Alcon on Molokai, and there is no one here waiting
to testify.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you ladies. For individuals who will be testifying in the Chamber, please
sign up at the desk located in the eighth floor lobby just outside the Chamber door. If you will
be testifying from the remote testimony location specified on the meeting agenda, please sign up
with the Council Staff at the location. Testimony will be limited to the items or item listed on
the agenda today. Pursuant to the Rules of the Council, each testifier will be allowed to testify
for up to three minutes per item with one minute to conclude if requested. When testifying,
please state your name and the name of any organization you are representing. However, at this
time, I'd like to recognize our Committee Vice-Chair in attendance, Chair Elle Cochran.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair Crivello.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. So I'm going to call the first testifier, Jonathan Starr.
. . .BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY . .
MR. STARR: Good afternoon, Chair Crivello, Vice-Chair Cochran, Council members, and thank you
for being here this afternoon in the holiday season to look at this. This is an important item, and
I hope that the discussion goes maybe a little bit deeper than, than just the proposed wording
changes that are, are before you. I think that this discussion is absolutely vital to the decision of
what kind of community, and what kind of housing we want to build, and what kind of life we
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want to build for the future generations of Maui County. Whether we really want to make it
easier to build a lot more suburban type sprawl where people need three, four, five cars in front
of every house, or whether we can maybe move to something a little more efficient and a little
more greener and also a lot more inexpensive in terms of lifestyle for the people who'll be living
here. And some of you may know me for different roles, but my wife and I, we invested our life
savings in buying property about an acre and a half in the middle of Wailuku about 12 years ago,
because we believed that that was the direction that Maui would want to go in that our urban core
where the jobs are would and should be revitalized. There should be housing opportunities,
rental apartments for the people who work for County, State, Federal, for the hospital, for the
college, for you know, where it's close to schools, close to churches, and people could live a live,
work, play lifestyle. And it's been tough sledding trying to put it together and the last year or so
as the market conditions are basically improving I've talked to quite a few different people who
are building successful, you know, true workforce housing projects. I talked to just about all the
people who are building in Kakaako and I've also talked to people who are building hotels
because that's another possibility because there's a need for, you know, working type business
hotel in Wailuku. And in every case, as soon as, you know, the discussion got to me explaining
and sending them a copy of the workforce housing ordinance, they backed off, and told me that
it's, you know, it's not possible, it's not feasible with this in place. And I don't think the
changes that are being presented would make any difference to that. At the same time-MS. YOSHIMURA: Three minutes.
MR. STARR: --I feel that that's the type of direction we want to go. We want infill, we want compact,
dense improvement to our small towns whether it's Wailuku or Kaunakakai or Lahaina or
Makawao and right now we're not able to do it. So I look forward to a spirited discussion and
I'll certainly be back. And in the meantime, happy holidays and aloha.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Happy holidays to you. Members, any questions or rephrase?
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Chair, Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Mr. Starr? Yes, Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Madam Chair. Thank you, Mr. Starr for your comments.
Wanted to ask you, you said that these changes probably wouldn't make a difference in your
situation. Have you looked over these changes and then also any possibilities that might help
out? I know it's a tough thing to balance and do you have any suggestions as to what may or
may not be helpful?
MR. STARR: I mean, I think one way of doing it would be to, to perhaps put it aside for infill in areas
where you want to encourage, you want to, you want to encourage development if the project
will generate the type of facilities that you want to encourage. I understand that's the way it's
utilized in most places is it's there to encourage infill, it's there to encourage the kind of housing
where people can live and spend less money and walk to work and so on rather than...you know,
-4-
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the one project that has come to us that is viable is to do very, very low-end, very plain, vanilla
housing, you know, kinda like Kahekili Terrace or Harbor Lights. But you know, in the middle
of Wailuku that's not suitable, but that's what's creates 'cause that is...you know, that creates a
low-end component of the ordinance.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, well if you could come up with, you know, something in writing
as to what would help you in the type of situations that we have. I mean, you have a unique
situation especially in the Wailuku area and we would like to see something going. So if you
have any kind of suggested language, we'd sure love to see it.
MR. STARR: Yes, and I apologize for not being prepared. I feel a little guilty for it and it was in my
thoughts earlier, and I'll work something and I think that we have some resources in the County,
in Planning, and in Housing and Human Concerns that probably understand it better than I and I
can work together with them. So thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Any...Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Couch asked basically my same question is I would like to
have Mr. Starr if he could bring some items forward, because you know we've talked about this
in the past if you could forward that to me 'cause I'd like to transmit it to the Committee 'cause
we have talked about some of these issues in the past. So if you would, I would appreciate it.
Thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Mr. White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Madam Chair. Thank you for being here, Mr. Starr. You
mentioned that in certain discussions with various development options that the cost was a deal
breaker. Do you recall what some of those calculations were for...what the cost calculations
were for the various options that you were looking at?
MR. STARR: I have some paperwork, not with me, and possibly I can regenerate some of that.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: What was the number of rooms for the hotel that you had proposed?
MR. STARR: We had HBC which is the largest hotel consulting company in the world come and do
first a needs analyst for Central Maui area, and you know, what they found that there is a
considerable need that's not being met for...and I got to about 350 rooms and stopped counting
that's being serviced out of Kihei-Wailea area even with the Courtyard which is doing really,
really well. It...the size for Wailuku that would probably work best is about 150 rooms, and
even that might be staged because you don't wanna create too much too quickly. It's...because
it's a business hotel, you know, and it would be servicing the hospital, the college, government,
and families, and FIT, you know, free independent travelers, the price point has to be, has to be

HOUSING, HUMAN SERVICES, AND TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

December 19, 2013

right. It's not a, you know, it's not a full-service resort. And when you factor in having to build
either 50 or 25 percent units per offsite residential units it doesn't...you know, it didn't work.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Okay, thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. I'd like to recognize...thank you, Mr. Starr. At this time, I'd like to
recognize, Councilmember Riki Hokama. Thank you for being here.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chair, thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Our next testifier is John Andersen.
MR. ANDERSEN: Good afternoon, Council...Committee Chair Crivello and Committee members. I'd
like to begin by thanking you once again for your continuing support of Na Hale 0 Maui. With
the pending acquisition escrows we have going right now, we will have 30 single-family homes
in our Land Trust, and all of those homes will remain affordable in perpetuity for the workforce
of this island, and that's what I'm here to talk about today is perpetuity. Deed restrictions really
are a Band-Aid approach to affordability. Normally, you know, they are short-term, 5, 10 or 15
years. And when the deed restrictions expire, affordability is pau. The house goes to market and
will never be affordable again. This is the way we have been doing it and hundreds of homes
have been built as affordable on this island that are no longer affordable. What that means is we
have to keep building more and more temporarily affordable homes just to keep up with current
demand. If we continue building only temporarily affordable homes we will never get ahead of
the problem. I've been a real estate broker for 36 years and I've dedicated the last seven years of
my career to building an organization that can provide affordable housing that remains
affordable in perpetuity. Na Hale 0 Maui has proved that this model will work on Maui. Our
homeowners have accepted it, our lenders have accepted it, and we are completing our first
resale right now of a home that we sold three years ago for under 300,000. The owner got
married, is moving to the mainland, and we bought the house back from her, sent her on her way
with a check in her hand that was several thousand dollars bigger than the check she came into
the escrow with three years ago, and we had four families apply to buy that house. We sold it
three years ago for under 300,000. We're selling it today for under 300,000, and this is a
beautiful three-bedroom, two-bath home in the Legends at Maui Lani. That's what the Land
Trust can do in delivering affordability that remains affordable generation after generation,
homeowner after homeowner. I support all of the proposed changes that are in front of you for
the Residential Workforce Housing Policy. However, I believe one more modification should be
included and that is the written testimony I presented yesterday for a perpetuity incentive.
Successful inclusionary zoning ordinances throughout the country use incentives to get the
behavior they want to see happen.
MS. YOSHIMURA: Three minutes.
MR. ANDERSEN: And if I ask you...if you had a choice for the community to accept four homes that
will be permanently affordable generation after generation or five homes that will only be
-6-
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temporarily affordable, what's in the best interest of the community? In my opinion, the four
homes that will be permanently affordable generation after generation is in the best interest of
the community and that represents a 20 percent reduction from the five homes in my example.
So our proposal is that if a developer chooses to work through any of the qualified housing
providers whether it be for ownership or rental that they will receive a 20 percent reduction in
the number units they have to build as a tradeoff for making sure those units remain affordable in
perpetuity not for 10 years for ownership or 30 years for rentals, but in perpetuity. It will be the
developer's choice, and they can lessen their burden by committing to a qualified housing
provider and this is not just Na Hale 0 Maui. There are many other qualified housing providers
on the island who are especially doing long-term rentals that can take advantage of this. Areas
on the mainland that have had community land trusts...
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Excuse me, Mr. Andersen-MR. ANDERSEN: Excuse me?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: --can you wrap it up please?
MR. ANDERSEN: Yes. Areas on the mainland that have had community land trusts for a long time
like Burlington, Vermont have embraced the concept, and their inclusionary zoning ordinances
require affordability for all of the units for a minimum of 99 years. That's how well the model
has worked in those communities, but we're not there yet-CHAIR CRIVELLO: Excuse me, Mr. Andersen, thank you-MR. ANDERSEN: --but one first step is what I ask you to consider. Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Any comments or questions?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah so if I'm correct, Mr. Andersen, you are professing that your
model which has a perpetuity incentive which you've given to us that you'd like us to include is
what you are advocating a perpetuity incentive?
MR. ANDERSEN: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And that's what you're asking us to look at?
MR. ANDERSEN: Correct.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, and all the other parts we can, we can work out, but this is
what you're asking us to do?
MR. ANDERSEN: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You're not asking for yourself or anybody else, it's just that we
have that so that others can use it?
MR. ANDERSEN: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you. Thank you for that clarification. Thank you,
Madam Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Any more questions or comments? Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Madam Chair. Thank you, Mr. Andersen. The question I
have and I think we've discussed it before and I'll ask Ms. Ridao when it comes time, but I
thought there was an issue with banks dealing with loans that keep it affordable in perpetuity?
MR. ANDERSEN: Not when the community land trust model is used. The community land trust model
has been embraced by Fannie Mae and they have a loan program that funds that and that's what
our lenders have used. And it is the one way affordability and perpetuity can be done 'cause you
cannot do it with a deed restriction, but you can do it with a sustainable ground lease and the
lenders have embraced that.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, so it is not quite...I mean, the deed restriction's not
...(inaudible)...
MR. ANDERSEN: There's no deed restriction. It's the sustainable ground lease takes the place of a
deed restriction and can be done in perpetuity. Deed restrictions cannot be done in perpetuity.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Ms. Cochran?
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. And thank you, Mr. Andersen for being here. I'm
reading your testimony in the portion where Council has leverage to achieve the goal to promote
partnerships such as yourselves, Na Hale 0 Maui and other-MR. ANDERSEN: Others as well.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: --qualified housing providers committed to keeping, you know, affordable
in perpetuity. Who are those others?
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MR. ANDERSEN: Oh, Hale Mahaolu does rentals in perpetuity. EAH does rentals in perpetuity. They
bought Kahului Town Center and kept it affordable and that was gonna go to market. There are
numerous other nonprofits mostly doing rentals in perpetuity. We're the one who has done
ownership in perpetuity.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Thank you for that clarification. Thank you, Mr. Andersen. Thank you,
Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Any more comments or question? If not, thank you, Mr. Andersen.
MR. ANDERSEN: Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Our next testifier, Michael Trotto.
MR. TROTTO: Good afternoon, Chair Crivello and Vice-Chair Cochran, and Members of the
Committee. My name is Mike Trotto. I'm speaking on behalf of the 1,300 members of the
Realtors Association of Maui. Our association has been involved with the development and
implementation of the County's Workforce Housing Policy since its inception. We participated
in the Maui Nui Affordable Housing Coalition and we're a leading force for the development of
Na Hale 0 Maui. We watched in disbelief when overly ambitious political driven goals were
attached to the policy. So we are really happy and glad to be here today to speak in favor of this
proposal to redirect the policy so that it becomes a viable tool for the development of truly
affordable homes. The proposal before the Committee today would redirect the Workforce
Housing Policy so that it better reflects the original community-based Maui Nui proposal. Key
elements of that redirection would be to half the required affordable housing component to a less
ambitious and more attainable 25 percent. It would also increase the threshold for the policy's
applicability to the 10 units. And it would drop the buyback requirement to 10 years.
Twenty-five percent is pretty much the national standard for inclusionary housing policies across
the country. Research suggests that requiring more than that has just stifled housing
development in general. It certainly has done that here. The existing Policy also lacks
incentives. We believe that, we believe the total lack of incentives combined with the existing
50 percent affordability requirement caused the failure of the existing policy. Increasing the
threshold for the applicability of the Policy to 10 units will allow the smaller developers to create
housing where and how the bigger developers won't. Small projects lack the economy of scale
to sustain an affordability requirement. The current 25-year buyback requirement has also been
detrimental to the operation of the existing policy. Most banks won't fund mortgages with that
long of a buyback deed restriction. Experience also shows that 25-year buybacks make these
homes much less competitive when the market slows down. Ten-year buybacks is standard in
Hawaii and should remain the standard. RAM would also like to see the Policy tied to the
market so that the County would reduce or discontinue the Policy's implementation in a weak or
when the market is, you know, in weak conditions. And there is a need for true incentives. The
Na Hale 0 Maui proposal to reduce the affordability requirement in favor of homes being
offered in the perpetually affordable land trust lease model would be one such incentive. RAM
supports the Na Hale 0 Maui proposal. In concluding my talk today, I just wanted to mention
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something to think about also. There's some collateral benefits to making these changes to this
policy. When the developer whether big or small comes in and looks at your policy and says,
yeah, I can do this, this is workable, another segment of our resident population will benefit and
those are the guys and women sitting on the bench. Those are our tradesmen, the guys who are
gonna build these homes. They're gonna be getting work-MS. YOSHIMURA: Three minutes.
MR. TROTTO: --and it's been very important, for so many years you've heard that guys sitting on the
bench. So if we can get a workable program, we're gonna benefit that segment of our resident
population and that's something you need to consider. I thank you for this opportunity to speak
today and before I close, I wanna wish all of you a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year
and thank you for your attention to this. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Before you leave, any comments or questions? Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Real quick question. Thank you, Mike, for being here and I
appreciate your testimony. So your Realtors Association is strongly endorsing Na Hale 0
Maui's proposed language for the incentives on the perpetuity of
MR. TROTTO: That's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And do you guys have any other ideas from yourself other than
those that we used in the Maui Nui study?
MR. TROTTO: I think what...I think the idea is now that we have, we want to see these small changes,
these three, four changes be put into...and get the Policy viable and working. That's, that's our
focus right now.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, thank you. Thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you, Mr. Victorino. Any other comments or questions? If not, thank you.
MR. TROTTO: Mahalo.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Our next testifier, Alice Lee.
MS. LEE: Good afternoon and aloha. Chair Crivello and Committee members and non-Committee
members, my name is Alice Lee and I am testifying as an individual on Item HHT-11, the
Residential Workforce Housing Policy. Well it's been seven years since the original ordinance
was established and since then, a very few affordable homes have been built as a result of this
particular ordinance. We've had seven years to evaluate and monitor Chapter 2.96 and I think
most would agree a substantial change is in order. I would like to thank this Committee and the
Department of Housing and Human Concerns for proposing amendments that will greatly
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improve the effectiveness of this ordinance. Although I agree with a number of the proposed
amendments, I would like to suggest that the Committee consider revising another important
section 2.96.090(d)(4). Presently the ordinance requires the developer to offer units not sold
within the first 90 days to the next income category for the next 90 days and so on until there are
no more categories. The way the ordinance is written, a developer could be carrying the
affordable units at a significant cost for one year. A more reasonable time frame would be four,
45-day periods instead of four, 90-day periods. Please consider this revision as it will eliminate
unnecessary delays in selling the units and reduce added costs to the project. Thank you for your
willingness to amend Chapter 2.96 to make it more reasonable and workable. This important
piece of legislation before you could enable many of our families to finally have a home to call
their own. Madam Chair and Members, best wishes for a happy and safe holiday season. Thank
you very much.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Members, any...Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And I'm sorry, Madam Chair-CHAIR CRIVELLO: That's okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --you know, thank you, Alice and I like your idea, but you know,
may I suggest that on the first two because it takes time to qualify and 45 days sometimes may
not give that person, especially the lower side. And I understand why you're changing because
you wanna move it along and I agree with the moving along. But to give those two first groups
the chance to get it done...now from that point you wanna go 45 days I would have no...'cause
you're getting into the groups that should be much more prepared to qualify. So that would be
my only change I would suggest. I like the idea of speeding it up instead of waiting a whole
year, now you're looking more like maybe a possibility of eight, nine months or something like
that, you know, but would you not believe that would help a little bit more with that first
increments of trying to get in, especially the lower side?
MS. LEE: Well, Council member, in order to...when you have a project like this...a project, you have
to establish a waitlist and on this waitlist would be prequalified buyers. So you already have
people to select from, a list from which you would select from in each category. So you know,
you have them readily available, you just go right down the list, and to take 90 days to do that I
think is extreme and it just stretches out the period that the developer has to hold onto that unit
when he could have sold it much sooner than 90 days.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You know, Ms. Lee, I've been very agreeable with you many
areas, but in this one I don't think I agree with, but then let's hear what the rest say and when we
get to that point, but thank you very much for your...
MS. LEE: You're welcome.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, thank you.
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MS. LEE: You're welcome.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you, Mr. Victorino. Any, any other Members? If not, thank you, Ms. Lee.
MS. LEE: You're welcome.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Erin Wade?
MS. WADE: Good afternoon, Chair Crivello, Vice-Chair Cochran, and Members of the Committee.
My name's Erin Wade, I'm the staff to the Maui Redevelopment Agency. You might know this
as the MRA. I'm here today to request at the request of the Chair, Bill Mitchell. We would like
to ask that the Committee consider exempting the Wailuku Redevelopment Area from the
requirements of the Workforce Housing Policy and this is...we're asking this for three reasons.
First, the Wailuku Redevelopment Area was designated as such because of the high cost and
logistical challenges of redeveloping in this area. For nearly a century investment has been
drawn away from the heart of Wailuku Town as new projects seek greener pastures. To
encourage reinvestment in Wailuku we need to eliminate as many obstacles as possible in order
for the projects to pencil out. Secondly, there's no question that workforce housing is important
to the success of Wailuku Town, but within the confines of the redevelopment area there is a
disproportionate amount of low-income housing today. Two State housing projects, Weinberg
Foundation residential facilities, Lokahi Pacific housing, Mental Health Kokua group living
facilities, the Lokelani senior housing, MEO housing, and a collection of other smaller facilities.
This leads me to the third point. In 2011, I attended a conference hosted by HUD and the
Federal Reserve. At that time, they stated that after evaluating a generation of housing policy,
they realized that affordable housing projects lead to concentrated pockets of poverty and high
social and economic needs. Federal projects have now changed the focus from the quantity of
housing to the quality of place and connections to services and jobs. We fear that the cumulative
impact of all of the housing projects located in Wailuku Town indeed created a pocket of poverty
and high social need. In Wailuku we would like to turn that tide and in the community by
following the recommended HUD and Federal Reserve concepts and focusing on a quality place
and connections to services and jobs. To do this we ask for your support in amending the
Workforce Housing Policy to exempt the Wailuku Redevelopment Area from the Policy. We
would offer something like 2.96.030.b.7, all properties located within the Wailuku
Redevelopment Area as defined in the Wailuku Redevelopment Plan, and I do have the
resolution number for that, Reso. 00-151 on October 20, 2000. Thank you for your consideration
of this request.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Okay, Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I'm sorry.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: No, that's fine.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, and Erin, thank you for being here. And thank you for
this clarification and I think, you know, many people and many of my constituents in this area as
Wailuku have mentioned that to me in a number of occasions, right. And you've heard the
business community. We have a very high concentration. And so, I will look upon this and try
to convince my colleagues to put something like this in. I think it's very important 'cause we
have an enormous amount of social housing within this community whether it's the health issue
or economic issues or a combination of both, so...but thank you for this clarification so that we
all understand what's going on. Thank you, Madam Chair.
MS. WADE: Thank you, Council member.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Madam Chair. And thank you, Erin, for being here.
MS. WADE: My pleasure.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: As a planner, I know you're not here speaking as a planner, but as a
planner, when you say you would like to exempt an area out of it which I think is a good idea,
how does that balance with the...with still the need for affordable housing? Because typically
when you, for instance if Mr....one of the other testifiers said they wanted to build a hotel in
Wailuku, that would bring workers in and needing housing for that workforce, how do you
balance the fact that well, since it's in Wailuku we don't need to build it?
MS. WADE: Thank you for that question, Council member. Wailuku is not Makena or Wailea or
Kaanapali, and the majority of the housing units today in Wailuku are to local workforce
families. That market trend is likely to continue. We would expect that it continue and at such
point where it doesn't and when...if and when, and we can only hope that Wailuku will be so
attractive that people outside of the community would wanna live in Wailuku Town, I think that
would be the right time to revisit this and maybe amend it and bring it back into the Workforce
Housing Policy. But at this point there isn't that demand and we can't generate even interest in
local families living in town because we can't build the housing because of the policy. It doesn't
pencil out and there just isn't the demand that there would be in other areas of Maui.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, thank you, Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Members? There being no more questions, thank you.
MS. WADE: Thank you very much.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: I will be checking in with our Districts just in case. Lanai, any testifiers?
MS. FERNANDEZ: The Lanai Office has no one waiting to testify.
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CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Molokai, any testifiers?
MS. ALCON: There's no one here on Molokai waiting to testify.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Hana, any testifiers?
MS. LONO: There's no one waiting to testify in Hana.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you, ladies. Should anyone decide to testify, please e-mail our Staff here
and we'll come back to you again. Thank you. Our next testifier is Mr. Grant Chun.
MR. CHUN: Good afternoon and aloha, Chairperson Crivello-CHAIR CRIVELLO: Good afternoon.
MR. CHUN: --and Committee members. Thank you very much for your work today. Mahalo for your
initiative in reviewing the Maui County's Residential Workforce Housing Policy, Chapter 2.96.
We all have an interest ensuring that Maui has a healthy supply of housing that is affordable for
our local families and your efforts make sure that we have an ordinance that addresses that
interest is most appreciated. As a whole, I would like to commend the Committee for the
thorough review it has made of the existing ordinance and support the refinements to the
ordinance which are reflected in the draft bill. I do have two suggested additional refinements
which I believe would be helpful in alleviating some of the hurdles to providing this type of
housing to our marketplace. And I've actually circulated proposed language to that effect so I'll
just paraphrase, but essentially in the provision of 2.96.060 which speaks to timing of completion
of workforce housing, I would suggest language that also provides for some discretion on the
part of the Director of Housing and Human Concerns as it speaks to this timing. The proposed
language in the testimony that has been circulated will provide for flexibility in situations where
circumstances arise when workforce housing units are not yet available for occupancy or the
occupants are not yet in a position to occupy the units at the same pace as the market units.
There are times when the logical sequence of phasing of a project will have some units come
available before others or where financing might take longer for the affordable buyer, and it
would be good for the Director to have some discretion in addressing situations like these.
Secondly, in the provision of .060, 2.96.060 which speaks to resale price for workforce housing I
would respectfully request an amendment that would state that if the owner desires to sell the
unit during the deed restriction period, the owner must sell the unit to a buyer in the same income
group as the original purchaser at the time of the original sale as approved by the Department.
The proposed language would ensure that the intent of the continued affordability of the unit to
the income group for which it was intended would be adhered to while allowing for the unit
owner to avail himself or herself of changes to pricing that inevitably occur due to changes in the
median income levels and interest rates in this County. Arbitrarily dictating sales price as noted
in the current language creates a scenario where a purchaser of an affordable unit may have very
little motivation to acquire the unit in the first place and may face difficulty in getting financing
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for the purchase as well. Thank you very much again for the work you're doing and wish you all
a very happy holidays.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Members, any questions or...yes, Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Madam Chair. And thank you, Mr. Chun, for being here.
I'm a little concerned about your first set of changes requested, and my concern is the whole idea
with this, one of the biggest pluses on the workforce housing bill is that, you know, we would
wanna get the affordable housing built at the same time or before the market housing. And if
you have, if you leave it up to the discretion of a director, one director may be saying no, you
can't do it ever and the other might say just yeah, go right ahead and then we're back in the same
situation which brought us this bill to begin with, in that people were building houses...the
market houses and then closing their companies down before they built the required affordable
housing. That's the in my opinion the best thing about this bill is that it requires concurrency or
you know, precedence. So I do have a little bit of concern. Can you kinda give me an example
of how you would need this or why this would be needed?
MR. CHUN: Yeah, I wasn't thinking in terms of the scenarios that you had presented, Mr. Couch,
which are, you know, valid concerns surely. I was thinking more in the context of, you know,
you just can't in an ordinance anticipate every set of facts that are gonna rise in a given situation.
You know maybe the...I don't know the entry driveway to one part of a given project is delayed
because there's some water line that needs to be dealt with. I mean, in a typical development
scenario, there's all kinds of iterations that occur in exactly what transpires, and sometimes it's
just...what I was, what I was suggesting is that there are situations that we cannot anticipate that
if the Director had some discretion of accommodating, it could get people into homes basically.
You know, it would be shame to have, you know, a gap group family kinda stuck and on hold
because, you know, of some weird infrastructural, you know, circumstance that may have arisen.
I just, I mean you know, it's for your consideration, and if you folks don't find it prudent that's
absolutely fine with me, but I just feel like as a general proposition I know it's very well
intended but when we overly prescribe what is to be, what is to occur in the future, sometimes it
doesn't give the departments a whole lot of ability to deal with, you know, from a practical
perspective stuff that happens, you know. And then we sit here and go, well why...she's the
director, why can't she figure this out? It's not so hard and she's hamstrung by, you know,
language that kind of paints her into a corner. So that's sort of where I was coming from.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you, Mr. Couch. Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: One more, one more thing Mr. Chun, and thank you, we've gotten
to see you a lot the last few days. Your second, resale price for workforce housing units, the
2.96.060, the concern I had is, you say, oh we do an appraisal when you first occupy so that's, be
the, you know, when you buy it right, the first buyer, right? And then somebody else...they
decide to sell it so you get a second one and there's a difference of 25 percent between the two
- 15 -
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shall be added. Okay, the word "shall" really bothers me. You said, "shall be added", okay.
Now the question I have what if it's the reversal? What if when they bought it it was 400,000
and the market hits bottom, and all of a sudden it's 350,000 and what happens then because you
shall add 25 percent but there's no 25 percent to add?
MR. CHUN: Actually just to clarify-COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, please.
MR. CHUN: --that language is the existing language and I bracketed it 'cause I'm suggesting that it be
removed-COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Oh, okay, 'cause I...
MR. CHUN: --in favor of simply selling to the people that are in the same income category.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So you wanted to remove this part to put in...
MR. CHUN: The underlined language.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, okay.
MR. CHUN: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: 'Cause I guess when you started, you said maximum resale shall
be established by the department by guidelines and then you stopped, and I don't know where
else the bracket went to.
MR. CHUN: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, so I got it. I got it.
MR. CHUN: Closed bracket. Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So that's why you're concerned with that?
MR. CHUN: Yeah, and then actually just to clarify, that's the way these situations are handled in the
City and County of Honolulu and it seems to work. I mean, because as you know the department
comes out with a grid every year of sort of what is suitable for the given income category.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. I thought you were reproposing that, and I was like, no, I
don't wanna do that again. It's one of the changes that I'd like to see done.
MR. CHUN: Yeah.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Very good. Thank you, Grant.
MR. CHUN: Okay, thank you very much.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Mr. Guzman?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you. Thank you, Mr. Chun. Also, in that line of questioning
for the first half when you're adding language "or as determined by the director" that same
language is also included in Honolulu's ordinances as well I believe-MR. CHUN: Yes, it is.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: --determined by the director. So it's basically an avenue or vehicle
to allow allowances.
MR. CHUN: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: So, I understand that portion.
MR. CHUN: Right, right, and the idea is the director's not gonna go crazy and do, you know, I mean,
you gotta trust your directors to make sensible decisions.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Yeah, he's got a fiduciary duty, so thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Mr. Hokama?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Madam Chair, thank you. Mr. Chun, thank you for representing
your comments earlier. You know, part of my interest in this discussion is we all speak about
affordability and the delivery of affordability to our residents, and yet while we find ways of
trying to defer the action of affordable housing ownership because of this factor or that factor,
but with your company besides housing, you do other types of development, commercial
business development. You know for me part of my issue with this proposal is that, you know,
except for basically the visitor industry and the housing development, all the other types of
development that have impact on workforce and its employees housing doesn't get included. So
let's say you build a 500,000 square foot mall or a million square foot mall you're gonna have a
lot of employees there. How would you address employee workforce housing because that
wouldn't come under this proposal? But yet you still have the impact on the community and our
workforce especially those that might wanna return home to have a housing unit. How would
you address it or would you suggest something in this proposal that we take a look? San Diego I
guess went through a formula of square footage for commercial development for a housing unit.
Is that something you folks have thought about or that's not even in your company's process
right now, thought process?
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MR. CHUN: We haven't thought about the question, the specific question that you raise, Mr. Hokama,
but I can react to it if you'd like? I think that generally speaking for project, for projects that do
not fall within the purview of the ordinance, the County I think and the Council has the ability to
make an appraisal and assess whether the project might trigger certain requirements or not. Like
for instance with our Maui Business Park project, there were no ordinance or statutory provisions
that require us to, you know, provide for this need. However, through the process of zoning, we
were, you know, we did commit to that. We did commit to providing the County with acreage
for the purpose of satisfying this needs, so. And yet, I'm sure there are situations where, you
know, maybe a commercial project is an infill project, it's in the middle of Wili Pa Loop and it's,
you know, surrounded by housing where the workers that are gonna work there, you know, live a
stone's throw away. I mean, I think in the commercial context there's perhaps opportunity to
make assessments on a case-by-case basis that would serve the needs of the community in that
way.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: So you rather take a chance and have us wing it per project than
come up with some uniform policy that has at least some sense of...at least it's known what is
required from the County for your project than the uncertainty of gee we don't know what the
department's gonna require from us, we don't know what Council's gonna require from us? I
mean, to me you get more question marks and the more inability to do a good pro forma 'cause
how you gonna cross out that question marks?
MR. CHUN: I don't know I haven't put much thought into it. Actually this is an academic question for
us. We do not have any such projects, you know, planned for the foreseeable future. But you
know, something definitely worthy of the Committee's discussion and deliberation.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Well, you know, someone is gonna have a megamall, you know, you
know, eventually more or less. And that's gonna create a lotta employment and I'm just
wondering who's gonna take part of the responsibility of making sure we have sufficient housing
for those...
MR. CHUN: Yeah. I think back when the ordinance was first established the discussion did occur, and
I think part of the analysis was that you know really these malls don't happen like in the middle
of nowhere. They happen because there's an audience and there's a workforce and there's
potential business and customers for the facilities. And so I mean, in that way it's sort of chicken
and the egg. I mean, is this...are these facilities created because there's these people or are the
people coming because these facilities get built, you know, I mean, so it's a policy question for
you all.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: That was a good pass, Mr. Chun. I mean, that was a real good 99,
99-yard pass for the touchdown.
MR. CHUN: Happy holidays.
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: But at least you're aware of the histories, Mr. Chun, that's why I
appreciate because before this was not even called workforce housing. This was hotel, I think it
was the hotel employee housing and it was one unit per four hotel rooms, okay, and that was
when we went to the big guns of all those major projects being built in Kaanapali and whatnot.
So you know, times have changed. And for me, we're not gonna be building those type of hotels
anymore, you know, that was an era that has come and gone, you know. Now it's a new market.
You get a new people with the techies and you know, their needs of what they want in a house is
different from what a plantation worker wanted from their house. So, you know, stating that,
you know, I'm just trying to find a way that is fair because we keep hearing it, we need
affordables, affordables and yet, you know, all we see is...you got a affordable coming up before
us so I appreciate that, but other than that, you know, just like today's Star Advertiser, who we
building for, where are people gonna live, where our kids going to live? You know, all we're
doing is building luxury, luxury, you know, and then we cannot even go to the malls we're gonna
be building 'cause we cannot afford to shop in those luxuries. So you know, it's a concern of
mine. I come from a community that you know, because we don't have the grand scale of
choices, you know, you don't really feel it when you may not be as heavy with resources as other
people because you all live together in one community. But you know, I just...I see the
stratification happening worse and you know, maybe like '54 we're gonna have another social
war going on. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you, Mr. Hokama. Any other Members? If not thank you, Mr. Chun.
MR. CHUN: Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Our next testifier, Irene Bowie.
MS. BOWIE: Good afternoon, Chair Crivello and Committee members. I'm Irene Bowie, Executive
Director of Maui Tomorrow Foundation. Maui Tomorrow has some concerns on the proposed
amendment as it currently reads that it may actually reduce the amount of affordable housing
created on Maui. The intent of the original law was to remedy the lack of workforce housing in
Maui County by restoring a balance in the kinds of housing built. With that in mind we offer the
three following suggestions to improve the proposed ordinance. On 2.96.03, part d, we strongly
oppose this new paragraph which would allow the director to waive any and all workforce
housing requirements for a single project or Countywide for all developments. It would
effectively invert the Workforce Housing Policy so that instead of having clear, across-the-board
and upfront requirements, each development could seek waivers or reductions by the director and
the burden to oppose those would be placed on citizens. This paragraph would create
unpredictability in the workforce housing process. It would subject it to the desires of any
particular administration and could conceivably burden the Council with long debates over
particular projects. On 2.96.40, part b, we do support Na Hale 0 Maui's perpetuity incentive. I
think that makes a lot of sense and hope that you will consider that. And then lastly, we strongly
oppose the deletion of 2.96.110, this part has been deleted in its entirety, eliminating the
requirement for the director to submit an annual workforce housing report, thereby weakening
the ability of citizens to track and advocate for workforce housing. We believe it also
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undermines the ability of the Council to make informed decisions, and we thank you for
considering these comments.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you-COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: --Mr. Couch or...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, which way?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: I'll start with you, Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You can go first. ...(Inaudible)... jump the gun.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you. Thank you, Madam Chair. Thank you, Ms. Bowie for
being here. Do you have your testimony in writing? I couldn't find it in our binder.
MS. BOWIE: I don't. I can get it to you though.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Please, 'cause you cited some things that we wanna maybe take a look.
MS. BOWIE: Perfect. I'll e-mail that to you all.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, great. Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: That's exactly what I was going to ask. Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Okay. Mr. Guzman?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: You mentioned e-mail. Can you submit to the clerk?
MS. BOWIE: Sure, I can do that.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Any other comments, questions for Ms. Bowie? If not, thank you.
MS. BOWIE: Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Our next testifier is Rosemary Robbins.
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MS. ROBBINS: Good afternoon, everybody.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Good afternoon.
MS. ROBBINS: Thank you for making this available. I'd like to take a minute to have us review and
understand what the mission statement is of this Land Trust that has brought that about. That's
the Land Trust of Na Hale 0 Maui. And I was around when that was coming in so this brought
back some memories to me. That mission statement is to "secure and preserve a permanent
supply of affordable housing alternatives for low- and moderate-income households in Maui
County". So we're talking about all three of our inhabited islands. And then...I mean that's,
that's the statement of where we're trying to go in terms of that, and now we're hearing about the
techniques of how we might get there or get somewhere else. In October of '03, the Maui Nui
Task Force issued a 10 Point Program for Action Now. "Now" was the last word in that 10 Point
Program. That was '03. Item 6 of those 10 points reads "to ensure adequate water resources and
meters for affordable housing". Ten years later, reality has it that the Maui Water Department
has a substantial kitty. They're the second highest kitty that we draw from when we're
recognizing assets and deficits in our financial picture. Secondly, new source water especially
Upcountry has not been found and not really so aggressively sought as it might have been. And
thirdly, the cost of a water meter has become out of reach for many folks who have been and are
on that water meter list. So that makes three multi-thousand pound elephants that's nobody's
talking about yet. I don't think the workforce housing or the people who are going to be building
that wanna do that without safe, plentiful water. I would direct you to Page 11 of The Maui
News, Section A, today, this will give you some idea of what some of the people out there are
saying that none of the testimony here has specifically addressed that. It's not where we think
we are. So, that's something that you can read online or if you've got the paper delivered,
however, but water, water, water, safe and plentiful water. Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you, Ms. Robbins. Any questions or comments for Ms. Robbins? Thank
you.
MS. ROBBINS: You're welcome.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Our next testifier, Dale Bonar.
MS. ROBBINS: Beautiful holidays, everybody. Merry Christmas.
MR. BONAR: Aloha, Chair Crivello and Council. Pardon me, a core of us got together seven years
ago, maybe a hair more seven years ago to talk about the need for affordable housing here and
Na Hale 0 Maui was the result. I was, I was very honored to be part of the formation board of it
there and helped getting it going and have been very, very proud to see how it's done. And I
think you all appreciate how well that model has worked. When we were looking at what to do
with affordable housing, we looked around the country at what different jurisdictions were doing
to produce affordable housing, we're looking at the community land trust model which is what
Na Hale 0 Maui is for affordable housing and evaluated what was working, what wasn't, and
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there's some wonderful models around the country. And incidentally, in the industry,
Na Hale 0 Maui now is one of the leaders because it has been so effective and successful.
Anyway, what we found out from these programs is that to really help solve this problem or to
address the problem of affordable housing, it's got to be very long-term. It has to be in
perpetuity which is why we really like the model. If it's just for a short-term you end up
basically with the people winning the lottery, after 10 years they can as is presented here, they
can you know flip it for market value there. The other thing that must be done is a very effective
monitoring and enforcement of whatever restrictions go with the affordable housing. I mean,
things such as as we have in our ordinance of not having anything but the owners living in the
house. You can't have these as being rentals, this has to be owner-occupied residences here.
And that it needs to be resold as affordable, and a land trust is set up to do that. That's, that's the
requirement land trusts have with the Federal Government, with the Charters that put us in place.
And the final thing is that it needs to be in a realistic price range, and, and one of the things I
would request you all to be looking carefully at as you move forward here is the current layout of
what the expected price ranges of somebody at the 80 or 100 percent or up to a 160 percent could
pay. 'Cause when I looked at the numbers there, the ranges for these different ones, it's pretty
shocking. You know, look at whatever our current, our current mortgages are at 4.7 percent or
so. And the ranges in there...I mean, I have people in the community just laugh when they say,
you know, if I'm making a 100 percent, no way I could afford a house in this range there. I
encourage a careful look at that. Thank you for the time you're spending in this. I don't envy
you and...so I support the things that have been presented, that John presented about Na Hale 0
Maui. I make a final observation, people have mentioned financing there, in the affordable
housing, the land trust world around the nation, foreclosures have been less than 1 percent. This
is nationally while foreclosures are going for--well, I don't remember the number, 15 percent,
whatever it is. But thank you all, have a wonderful holiday and thank you for what you do.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Any...Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Madam Chair. Thank you, Mr. Bonar, for being here. You
mentioned that you...that essentially that affordable housing should be in perpetuity, and we
have heard some of the testimony saying that you really can't do that with deed restrictions. It
has to be through a land trust so are you suggesting that all of our affordable housing
requirements go through some sort of land trust or a couple of land trusts or how does that work
if we...should any affordable housing should be in perpetuity but banks won't, won't lend to
deed restrictions?
MR. BONAR: You might guess my answer would be I think that the nonprofit sector in the affordable
housing, nonprofits are the way to go. And I think that whenever that can be done, I mean, it
relieves the jurisdiction of all of those kinda responsibilities to go with that.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So I guess a way to implement that would be that if a project says, well
we got 600 homes and we're gonna do 25 percent affordable housing that those 25 percent
homes be sold to this land trust or--
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MR. BONAR: Or you work through the...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --they take care of, we work through the land trust.
MR. BONAR: Yeah, you work through the land trust and that's why I really like this, the notion of
giving incentives, having people that are gonna develop have an extra reason for well, look if we
do it this way, it'll be smoother, they'll end up doing a lot of the work for us there, and we can,
we can focus on the side where they are likely going to make most of their money.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Mr. Hokama then Mr. Guzman.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Bonar. Let me just give you a different...question
from a different perspective. We were told with a project it's gonna have great mix of units,
single-family, basic multi-family, little bit more apartment condominium type of multi-family,
but the component or part of the rationale was that you can buy the starter apartment unit, over a
period of time you'll have some savings, build up some equity and then you can move up the
housing spectrum as you build up your credit and your equity and whatnot. If we hold the house
in perpetuity, affordable in perpetuity, how does those families look forward to moving from that
affordable house to the next level since when they eventually sell, they'll be only be able to
capture so much of the equity back? Is that a potential structural issue that we might face,
Mr. Bonar?
MR. BONAR: It can be. The way the land trust works is that you build up a shared equity in it. I
mean, you get as John testified, you get what you came in with in the first place. You know,
usually in these because there are the Federal, the State, the County housing subsidies that are
available, people are getting into houses for a lot less than they'd have to pay if they, they did it.
So what they put into it, they get back plus a shared equity in whatever the property increase is.
So you're not gonna get full market rate out of it, but it is an investment that you get a return on.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: And that is gonna be in your scenario it's a fixed percentage per
unit?
MR. BONAR: You would have to ask John exactly how those formulas work.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay, okay.
MR. BONAR: But it's gonna depend upon what the market does. You know, the new appraisal when
the house goes to sale there's an adjustment for that and it's been so many years since I was
involved in that, I just--those are the details John is responsible for.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: No, you did a great job. You did a great job explaining it. Thank
you.
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MR. BONAR: Okay. John will point out if I missed anything or said anything wrong. Thank you, all,
very much.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Mr. Hokama, did you want to question?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: No, no, no. Thank you very much. I don't know if Mr. Guzman had
a question.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Mr. Guzman, did you have something for Mr. Bonar?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: No. It was just a statement but I ...(inaudible)...
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Our next testifier is Mike Covich.
MR. COVICH: Good afternoon, Chair, Council members. First of all, I hope you have, all have
enjoyable holidays. Once again, I really wasn't going to speak today of this issue but it kind of
intrigues me. I'll admit I haven't read this, but I do have a few comments that I've observed
over my 24 years here and the promises of affordable housing. My observation has been that
many times many of the promises that developers make for affordable housing, once they get
their deal set in, seem to disappear or they don't get their project off the ground or whatever the
issue is. I think that affordable housing should be spread community wide. Affordable housing
should not be, lack of a better term, ghettoized. It's important that our communities are
integrated at all levels. A quick thought about financing. Perhaps for affordable housing to keep
it going for particularly is my concern would be the generational families. My particular would
be veterans. But one of the ways to finance this may be for Maui County instead of investing in
bonds and something like that, it may be worth them to finance these properties themselves,
allowing people to build up a bit of equity by charging them a half a point or a point more that
goes into an equity fund so that they have some money there so that it doesn't drive up the rate of
housing. And that's all I have to say today. I hope everybody has happy holidays.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Mr. Covich, just a minute. Any questions or comments? None,
thank you.
MR. COVICH: Thank you, but I like the chuckles.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Our final testifier is Pamela Tumpap.
MS. TUMPAP: Aloha Chair Crivello, Vice-Chair Cochran, and Members of the Committee. We are
grateful at the Maui Chamber of Commerce that you're here today revisiting this bill and
considering measures to help this legislation achieve its intended goals. We appreciate the work
of the Housing and Human Concerns Department and are here in support of their draft. We like
that it replaces specific provisions for the requirement of onsite/offsite residential workforce
housing units and reduces the 50 percent to 25 percent of the total number of units and/or lots to

HOUSING, HUMAN SERVICES, AND TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

December 19, 2013

be sold and/or rented to residents within the low-income qualified groups. We have long said
that the 50 percent affordability requirement was too high and would hamper affordable housing
units, and we've heard today how there's studies that show when you go above 25 percent that's
the case. We like that it lessens the hotel requirements by expanding the number of units from
three and five to ten for the trigger and reduces the requirement percentage from 40 to 25 percent
to be consistent with other requirements. We like that the housing credits for a 100 percent
affordable housing projects developed pursuant to Section 201H-38, Hawaii Revised Statutes can
be used as credits. We like that we have reduced the problematic deed restrictions that we've
heard about here in Committee from 25 years to 10 years. And we like that the changes to the
value of unimproved land went from twice the value to not less than the in-lieu fee which we feel
is more appropriate and fair. Further, reducing the requirement that rental units shall be subject
to the chapter for life, down to 30 years seems very appropriate. Further, we thought that some
of the clarifications in the legislation that included adjustments by both developer and director
were helpful. The in-lieu fees are to be used in the same community plan area seems very fair to
the communities where they're seeing these developments. And clarifying the language based
on applicant payments on current HUD guidelines makes more sense as these guidelines can
change. So we support all of these changes. And we really appreciate the Committee is taking
this up so that we can get back to winning legislation that really helps expedite affordable
housing development. As it's been said here before, clearly we all know this is a need and we all
have a vested interest in seeing it. We need homes for our residents. It will create jobs. It will
continue to improve our economy and we seem to have a group of people willing to work
together to make it happen. So we thank you for your time and effort and we wish you all
wonderful and happy holidays to you and your families and we just appreciate the opportunity to
be here and share our thoughts.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Members, any comments or questions? Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Madam Chair. Thank you, Ms. Tumpap, for being here.
Question for you on the 100 percent affordable housing credit on the 201H. I've heard people
say that look, if you're doing the 201H you're getting a huge break because you're skipping the
whole process. You're moving to the head of the line. So why should you get credits-MS. TUMPAP: Additional credits.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --for the same thing 'cause you're already getting some advantages for
that? Can you kind of comment towards that?
MS. TUMPAP: You know, I think the way I read the language it talked about in addition...you know,
credits that were after the residential workforce housing credits, okay, and so we do see this as
just an added incentive. We think it will help stimulate further 100 percent affordable
developments. And it's my understanding that you don't get the same credit if the project is not
100 percent affordable. So we think that it will help contribute to increased affordable
development...affordable unit developments.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Any more questions or comments for the testifier? Done. Thank
you.
MS. TUMPAP: Thank you. Aloha, and happy holidays.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Same to you. There are no more registered testifiers. Is there anyone
in the gallery or the, or the District Offices who would like to testify?
MS. LONO: The Hana Office has no one waiting to testify.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you, Hana. Lanai?
MS. FERNANDEZ: The Lanai Office has no one waiting to testify.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: And Molokai?
MS. ALCON: There's no one here on Molokai waiting to testify.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you ladies. Seeing that there are no more testifiers, Members, as there are
no further individuals in the Council Chamber or District Offices wishing to testify without
objection, I will now close public testimony.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
. . .END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY.. .

CHAIR CRIVELLO: I think we're due for a short recess. We'll come back maybe like about 3:25. Is
that fine? Recess. ... (gavel).. .
RECESS:

3:17 p.m.

RECONVENE: 3:27 p.m.

CHAIR CRIVELLO: . . .(gavel). . . The meeting of the Housing, Human Services, and Transportation
will now reconvene and today is Thursday, December 19. Members, on the agenda is HHT-11,
the Residential Workforce Housing Policy. The Committee is in receipt of the following:
1. County Communication 13-221, from the Chair of the Committee, relating to a review of the
Residential Workforce Housing Policy, Chapter 2.96, Maui County Code; 2. Correspondence
dated December 12, 2013, from the Director of Housing and Human Concerns, transmitting a
proposed bill entitled, A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING CHAPTER 2.96, MAUI
COUNTY CODE, RELATING TO RESIDENTIAL WORKFORCE HOUSING POLICY. The
purpose of the proposed bill is to amend the Residential Workforce Housing Policy,
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Chapter 2.96, Maui County Code. Included among the proposed amendments are the following:
(1) replace specific provisions for the requirement of on-site and off-site residential workforce
housing units with a requirement that at least 25 percent of the total number of units and/or lots
be sold or rented to residents within income qualified groups; (2) allow residential workforce
housing credits for a 100-percent affordable housing project developed pursuant to
Section 201H-38, Hawaii Revised Statutes; and (3) reduce from 25 years to 10 years the period
for which an ownership unit is subject to the chapter, and remove the requirement that rental
units shall be subject to the chapter for the life of the units. The Committee may consider
whether to recommend passage of the proposed bill on first reading, with or without revisions.
The Committee may also consider the filing of County Communication 13-221 and other related
action. Members, I'd like to open the floor for discussion, but first I'd like to call on the
Department, Jo-Ann Ridao and Mr. Ueoka to provide comments.
MS. RIDAO: Thank you, Chair. First, I would like to thank those who have testified today because it
has certainly added to some of the...the suggestions have added to some of the proposals that are
before you today. I'd like to especially thank Alice Lee and Charlie Jencks who spent an
afternoon here with the Committee to go over some of the...what they, what they feel could
improve the policy. I have with me this afternoon my Staff that have worked also on the policy
so we are prepared to go through the policy with you this afternoon. I would like to hopefully
get through the policy and make some changes, because we would like to create and foster
affordable units in our community of course. The policy needs to be made more palatable to
developers, and I know that as Council members you have probably heard from developers
regarding this matter. So we are prepared this afternoon to go through the policy with you and
are happy to answer any questions you may have of us. Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you, Ms. Ridao. I, too, would like to thank the Department and Mr. Ueoka
for working on these amendments. I'd like to sort of give you an...how we'd like to...how I
would like to facilitate all the changes. You know, we have some cosmetic changes that I think
are just is it spelling or punctuation that if it's okay with Members, I'd like to just get into the
meat of the changes or removals and see where we go from there. The Department can share
with us as to why some of the changes and Members, I ask you or encourage you to interrupt if
you feel that we need to get back to an item or a deletion or an addition that maybe we have
overlooked from here.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Madam Chair, real quickly if I may ask, with some of the
suggestions and you know, the public testifiers gave us which I think some of us would like to
see incorporated, will we have an opportunity or will you give us an opportunity to lay that on or
put that forward, maybe not today but at a near, you know, in a future and then we can
incorporate with all the final changes and then see what the bill looks like. Will we be allowed
to do that?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you, Mr. Victorino. Yes, I would like for us to have that allowance-COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
- 27 -
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CHAIR CRIVELLO: --and to process the...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: I think we received some very good recommendations and like the Department
Director, Ms. Ridao said, it just expands more to the ordinance and our intent really is to see how
we can have the Affordable Workforce Policy work.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So if I understand you correctly then we're probably not complete
today, probably defer it for further action and then come back with a maybe a holistic bill that
we'd like to see move forward.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: That is, that is what we hope we can work towards, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, thank you, Madam Chair. Appreciate that.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Any more questions or comments before we go to this? So if you
wish you can start at your calling, Ms. Ridao?
MS. RIDAO: Okay, sure. I think the most substantive change before you is on the first page, 2.96.030,
and that is changing the five-unit, the five-unit...excluding, I'm sorry...that any project that is
five units or more must comply with the Residential Workforce Housing Policy. We are
proposing to increase that to ten units or more. And primarily the reason for that change is that
for the small developers if they're doing say a project that is eight or nine units even ten units,
having to comply with the Workforce Housing Policy is a heavy burden on them.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. I think we'll go through all of your explanation-MS. RIDAO: Oh, okay.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: --and then come back if we have comments.
MS. RIDAO: So the next one is on Page 2, and it, that is...I believe it's...
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chair?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yes, Mr. Hokama?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: If I can just ask a question on Page 1, please?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yes.
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: For the Director, No. 4, would you have an objection if we, the
Committee consider striking out the last three words, "in a hotel"?
MS. RIDAO: No, I don't.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Please note that.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chair, I just bring that up because not necessarily only a hotel has
this type of units, and so to me it's let's be fair and anything within this scope should be
captured.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you, Mr. Hokama. Mr. Ueoka, you got that?
MR. UEOKA: Yeah, I wrote down the change. I'm assuming at the end of this I'll get a written memo
on how to amend the bill?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yes.
MR. UEOKA: Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Mr. Couch and Mr. Guzman?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: If we strike those words, it doesn't...I'm not sure it makes sense but I
just wanna double check. It says ten or more lodging, dwelling, or timeshare units. I think the
intent was in any kind of hotel or condo or kinda structure, because if you don't say something, if
you don't qualify it, so ten or more lodging units or dwelling units which means ten or more
homes so it's kind of the same as almost the same as three. So I don't know, I understand what
he's trying to say, but we may need to tweak the language a little bit more on that 'cause it
doesn't say where those units are. So Mr. Ueoka can kind of work his magic on that.
MR. UEOKA: Chair, if I may?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yes?
MR. UEOKA: I think we understand what Mr. Hokama's intention is so I believe we can move forward
based on that and iron out the details.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Mr. Guzman?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Oh, I just was ready for the next, I'm sorry.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Ms. Ridao, we may continue.
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MS. RIDAO: Okay, so now we're on Page 2, and I believe it's under B, Exemptions, and the
substantive change is on No. 6, in No. 6 where we are recommending eliminating the words, "a
project pursuant to Section 201-H, Hawaii Revised Statutes" as well as the words, "or an
affordable housing project with more than the residential workforce house units in-lieu fees or
in-lieu land required by Section 2.96.040". The first part of this recommended change is so that
we're kind of separating 201-H, and 2.96 to make it clearer. And the other change that we're
recommending is it is pretty much addressed when we get to I think 2.96.050. So what has been
happening in this section, some people interpret the exemption meaning that they could receive a
100 percent credits and we're...we wanna clarify that and that is clarified in 2.96.050(2).
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Members, any questions or comments? If not, we'll move on.
MS. RIDAO: Okay, the next big change is on Page 3, and that is under 2.96.040, Residential workforce
housing requirements, and I'm sure this area is going to receive a lot of discussion. Yeah. We
recommending, we are recommending taking out all of the, you know, the explanation of units
that are higher than 600,000 has to do a 50 percent, units that are lower than 600,000 only has to
do I believe it's 25 percent. To simplify it, we just put it all under one 25 percent requirement,
but I do expect a lot of discussion here.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Members? We can always come back to this.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I think we need to digest that one.
MS. RIDAO: Okay.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Okay. Sure.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, please, Madam Chair.
MS. RIDAO: Okay, so the next change is on Page 5, the top, No. 4, we're recommending in the in lieu
providing residential workforce housing units to remove the words, "Any fee must be approved
by Council resolution. Any donation of land must be approved by the Council". The Council
has to approve land donations anyway so we're recommending just simplifying this section.
And including, "Acceptance of land in lieu of providing residential workforce housing units shall
be subject to Council approval" which is much clearer. The next change is on the bottom...
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Just a moment. Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I think we had a few people saying wait a minute here. But you took
out, "Any fee must be approved by Council resolution", and you didn't replace that with
anything. So you're saying--
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MS. RIDAO: And I think because any monies that comes to the County as in-lieu monies, it's in
another section where it must be put into the Affordable Housing Fund. I'm not sure exactly
what section, but it is in here.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: So-COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I would like-CHAIR CRIVELLO: --but does that mean it has to be approved?
MS. RIDAO: Okay, Jeff is looking for that.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --yeah, I would like to...I would like to know what section
specifically-CHAIR CRIVELLO: Okay, Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --no, no, I would like to know...my question is I'd like Mr. Ueoka
to give us the specific section 'cause I don't--no offense to you Ms. Ridao--but, I don't wanna be
guessing.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Mr. Ueoka?
MS. RIDAO: I know it's in here.
MR. UEOKA: I'm checking.
MS. RIDAO: It's in here.
MR. UEOKA: Could she move on and-CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yes.
MR. UEOKA: --I'll keep looking.
MS. RIDAO: Yeah.
MR. UEOKA: I'll come back to it.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yes, thank you.
MS. RIDAO: I know it's in here.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Okay, we can move on.
-31 -
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MS. RIDAO: Okay, we're now at the bottom. We're talking about in-lieu fees again and we're
recommending removing, "which shall be established in the County budget for the purpose of
enhancing and supporting housing needs and programs of the income qualified households and
special housing target groups", and we're just changing the words to say, "shall be used in the
same community plan area as the approved development for purposes consistent with Maui
County Code, 3.35; and the land being provided shall be in the same community plan area as the
approved development." You found it? So that, we're just making that tighter.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Mr. Ueoka?
MR. UEOKA: Madam Chair, yeah, the reason why we worked out the deletion of "any fee must be
approved by Council resolution" is because if you read the section right below where we're not
deleting, it sets forth a creation of what the in-lieu fee is. So we're told how to calculate it in the
Code, and then at the same time we're also being told that we have to go and get what we're told
to do approved by Council also. So it seemed redundant that the formula to calculate the fee is
set forth in Subsection A, but above it, the paragraph above says that we have to come back to
Council for a resolution to approve the fee. So it just seemed different. And if there's any
adjustment to the fee, that needed approval by Council also.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: 'Cause that was my question, yeah.
MR. UEOKA: Yeah, so I just, we, our feeling was it was an unnecessary step and if you...I guess the
question is should we word it...if you want the alternative, I think it would be better that we have
to come to Council to decide whether or not to allow a development to go in-lieu. That's a
different way of saying it and cleaner in my opinion.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, Madam Chair, I like that aspect 'cause again in-lieu
sometimes we found that the in-lieu even with the formula doesn't come out right. You
understand what I'm trying to say-CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --you know, in other words, we as the Council may see it in a
different light, so I like that second language where it will come back and maybe Mr. Hokama
would like to chime in on something additional to that?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Any more comments or did we get what Mr. Ueoka was trying to...
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: So Chair, which version, the first version he read or the version that
he presented to Mr. Victorino?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: The second.
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: The second one.
MR. UEOKA: Chair?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yes?
MR. UEOKA: Currently the way it's worded now is we're saying because you set forth the formula in
the Code, no need come back to Council for a resolution. But it sounds like your Members
might prefer to see the decision as to whether or not someone gets to even use the formula to
calculate in-lieu is up to the Council first.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I think that's what we want, yes.
MR. UEOKA: We can definitely put that language in.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chair, I would say that is the better consideration for the Committee.
You know, we, we've...you know, part of the reason we have this issue before the Committee
today is because we've had deadbeat companies with deadbeat developers who haven't
performed what they were required to perform. And if...I would say I can appreciate
Mr. Victorino's position because there's companies that I prefer to have it forced that they build
the construction of the unit themselves.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Madam Chair?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: So Mr. Ueoka you will note that? Yes, Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And real quickly, also something and we can refine it a little bit
more but say when he comes back to Council like that, we can also require bonds or other things
that's gonna ensure that if, you know, these guys don't perform that they have to have that and
keep it in place until they've completed their...I think that's another bugaboo with Wailuku
Country Estates and others where bonds, you know, were okayed by the Public Works and
then...I mean, okay to do away with the bond and then we still now have all these undedicated
roads...now that wasn't affordable housing, but it's still an issue that still sticks in my mind that
if we say, we give somebody autonomy to go ahead and say thank you, you can do away with the
bond and then it falls through, then we're stuck with the bill. So I like that idea, yeah please.
But I mean, I not going add that now, but I mean, you gotta come back and we are the one that
make that final decision. Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Any more comments or questions? Thank you. We may move on.
MS. RIDAO: Okay, I think we're done on Page 5, so we're now on Page 6, and I think this one we all
probably agree on. We are recommending to remove the words, "The value of the unimproved
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land shall be at least equal to twice the value of the improved land". This has created a lot of
grief for my Department in trying to explain. So, if we can take that out that'd be a big help.
The next change-COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Wait, wait, hang on.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Whoa, whoa, whoa.
MS. RIDAO: Questions?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Okay, Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Don't jump the gun. I'll let Mr. Couch go this time.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Victorino. I know...I can imagine why this was put in
here, and I don't see, you know, just because it's hard for your Department to describe, I still see
that there is some value in having some sort of language there, maybe not twice the value, maybe
you know, 50 percent, 150 percent or 175 percent or something. There should be a number there
because unimproved land is much less valuable than improved land, is that right?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Mr. Ueoka?
MR. UEOKA: Yeah, if I may. Mr. Couch, our thinking was that like you just said, the value of or I
guess if we're talking value per square foot-COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Correct.
MR. UEOKA: --of unimproved land theoretically should be less than value per square foot of improved
land.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Correct.
MR. UEOKA: So if you do the in-lieu calculation, they still owe like let's say $100,000 for the in-lieu
fee. So for unimproved land they might owe us let's say 100,000 square feet, but for improved
land they might only owe us only 50,000 square feet under...by deleting that statement. Right
now, if it was 100,000 they'd owe us $200,000 worth of unimproved land, but only $100,000
worth of improved land. So square footage wise we'd probably get a lot more both ways for
unimproved land than improved land. That was our thought on that.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Well, I think the concern there is--sorry I was counting quorum there
for a second-CHAIR CRIVELLO: We have, thank you.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --the concern is, you know, somebody owes you let's say three acres of
land and if it isn't defined as improved or unimproved then they just give you three acres of
unimproved land versus three acres of improved land, or does that...does the whole calculation
and the price of the land come into effect there?
MR. UEOKA: If I may, Chair?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yes.
MR. UEOKA: I know for the...I'm more familiar with the park assessments than housing personally,
but for the park assessment it's directly based on square footage. This one is not, it's value. So,
I guess like your acreage one completely applies to 18.16.320, the park assessment, but it doesn't
necessarily to us sit as well in 2.96 'cause of its value here.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, so I guess our suggestion, my suggestion would be since
we've...we all know we have issues with value of land, why don't we make it size versus value?
Well, I mean...
MR. UEOKA: I think the difference here is for park, it's 'cause it's park. It's a square footage thing.
But for housing you want units so it's unit-based and there's not necessarily a square footage
assigned to a affordable house unit.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Understand. It is a tricky, a tricky situation, but you know, value of
land is nebulous at best.
MR. UEOKA: I guess for...on that topic we've always questioned the beginning part of this section in
(a) is the in-lieu fee per unit for sale/ownership units shall be equal to 30 percent of the average
projected sales price of the market rate dwelling units and/or new lots in the development. And
then it goes on for hotels and we just kinda had a hard time with...we've had a difficult time
with that also.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Any other comments? Yes, Mr. Hokama and then Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: I would say the Committee might wanna consider if the goal is to get
the units as quickly as possible then to me in-lieu is the least palatable option, because it's gonna
take the longest to put a unit on the lot for a resident to get ownership. So I'd have a problem if
they wanna go in-lieu, they going have to pay a hell of a lot more-COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --than construct the unit, because I don't have the time to wait two,
three more years before we can get the unit to the resident. So if they wanna exercise in-lieu
let's make it painful, 'cause I want the unit, constructed unit is my goal. Thank you.
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CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Ms. Cochran?
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Yeah, I'm just looking at Na Hale 0 Maui's testimony in regards to
standard...there's no standardization of unit size per se. So I'm not sure if this is a section where
that could be somehow put in. I thought it looked like a great idea. I mean, a unit is a unit is a
unit but then it does matter, you know, on what size and how many baths and, you know, square
footage of a unit per se. So affordable is affordable but what are we looking at? So I think that
they brought up a very good point, and I also agree the in-lieu, yeah let's get quite a bit more for
the in-lieu versus the actual physicalness of a home. But then yeah, make this a standard,
standardized type of a system that says this is what you're gonna build in square footage wise.
So anyways just my comments. I'm not really quite sure how to interject that here, but wanna
make sure that it's not forgotten that it was in our testimony and I seem to agree, so.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you, Ms. Cochran. Mr. Ueoka, do you need more clarification or you've
got it, yeah?
MR. UEOKA: Thank you. I think I understand the concept. It's whether or not I can put it in writing.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Okay, thank you. Moving, moving on.
MS. RIDAO: Okay, we're now at the bottom of Page 6, 2.96.050, we're talking about credits here.
We're recommending removal of No. 2--oh, wait a minute I see something up here I didn't
notice earlier--yeah, under No. 1, we are adding the words "and sold at affordable rates". So
instead of just using, "units constructed", we're adding "and sold at affordable rates". So...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Madam Chair, can she just out loud for everybody read what that turns
that into because it's still kind of...
MR. UEOKA: If I may Chair? Originally, the language just said you could get a credit for every unit
constructed above...in excess of the workforce housing requirements. We decided to add in,
"constructed and sold at affordable rates in excess of the affordable housing", 'cause as you
heard earlier there's a certain...you have 90 days to try and sell at this, 90 days, 90 days, 90
days. In the event that an affordable unit was constructed but sold at market rates because there
were no buyers within the time period, technically speaking the developer could get an
affordable housing credit for that, and we didn't feel that's...well, the Department didn't feel
that's how they wanted to move forward.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: That's very commendable and understandable. Do we have a
definition for affordable rates in the whole section? Just 'cause you know how slick lawyers can
be and they'll say, well, it's an affordable rate but not a definite affordable housing rate.
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MR. UEOKA: We can try and tighten up the language, but my understanding is the pricing guidelines
are tied to the HUD affordable house guidelines, but we can say, the affordable rates as defined
in Section...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah. Okay, I just wanted to make sure. Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Mr. Hokama?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: For the Director. Has any thought been given to, you know, if a
landowner, developer wants to come in and go through standard zoning process and still do an
affordable project? I would have no problem giving them housing credits for that, and for me I
appreciate that route might take a little longer, but for me it cleans up the underlining zoning
upfront. Okay, that's my issue with 201H. The underlining zoning still remains even if we put a
house, but if it's still ag land, it's still Ag zoning underneath that house. So if someone wants to
come in and do it, and clean up the zoning and everything, do it the right way, I'm happy to also
give that entity the credit to do the same type of 201H affordable project. And is that something
you folks could support or you guys only want it for the 201Hs?
MS. RIDAO: I mean, I think that is something we can support. However, anyone who does more than
the requirement can use the excess for credits, as credits. So...
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: So it's already doable? That is what it is you're saying?
MS. RIDAO: Yeah, it is. Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay, I wasn't clear the way I was reading it. I thought only that
201H on the credits would qualify.
MS. RIDAO: No.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay, thank you very much.
MS. RIDAO: As long as they comply with 2.96, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Okay, so we're--any more comments or questions on this? Okay, we'll move on.
MS. RIDAO: Okay, so now we're proposing under No. 2, to remove the wording "One residential
workforce housing credit shall be given for every ten market rate units that contain a deed
restriction requiring an owner to occupy the unit for a minimum of three years and share with the
County 50 percent of any profits realized from a sale of that unit within the three-year owneroccupancy period". With recommended wording that we are suggesting to put in there is that
"Credits may be issued for 100 percent affordable project developed pursuant to Section 201H,
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Hawaii Revised Statutes, provided that one residential workforce housing credit shall be given
for every single-family dwelling unit, two-family dwelling unit, or a multi-family dwelling unit
constructed and sold at affordable rates in excess of the residential workforce housing required
by Section 2.96.040 of this chapter. Credits shall not be issued for projects developed pursuant
to Section 201H, that are not 100 percent affordable."
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So...
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I...
MS. RIDAO: Most 201H projects are 100 percent affordable.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: That's what I was going ask. I mean-MS. RIDAO: So what we're telling the developer is if you choose to use 201H, you still must comply
with 2.96 in providing your required 25 percent say in this case, anything excess they
can...anything in excess that is sold as affordables can get credits.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: See the concern I have with--I'm sorry, Madam Chair?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yes, Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: The concern I have with that, you know, is by doing 201Hs these
guys skate past the system. I mean, you know, they get a fast track to get things done. And
that's always bothered me. When they went 100 percent I have no qualms with that, but when
they started going to the minimum of 25 percent if they're building 1,000 homes that's 250. I
have a real concern that, you know, they skate by a lot of the requirements that another developer
and I think Mr. Hokama brought that up earlier, what if they do all regular housing and then, you
know, should they get some credit too? So I mean, I have this dilemma with this one. I
understand what you're trying to do and I'm not totally against it, but I'm not sure on the
wording, I've gotta think about it a little bit more but I understand what you're trying to do. But
again, when we go 201Hs that's 45 days they get their approval and they're off and running, and
generally they get a whole bunch of exemptions along with that and that concerns me. Oh yeah,
if they pass all those savings onto the consumer who's buying the houses I got no problem, but in
the past we've seen that not happen or and or not completed and that's the concern I have. I
know what you're trying to do. Madam Chair, maybe I need some time to think about this and I
know we're not gonna try finish everything today, but I'll let it move on just for the sake of
conversation.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: I think Mr. Ueoka has a comment.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
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MR. UEOKA: Just to clarify Mr. Victorino, the 201Hs if it's 100 percent affordable then they can get
credits. You can technically, I guess the policy has been 50 percent or more affordable you are
eligible to apply 201H. So the situation...I know what you meant, I got the gist of your
situation, but just to clarify if they were building a 1,000 homes to be eligible for 201H they
would have to build at least 500 affordable.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Fifty percent of it.
MR. UEOKA: But at the same time they wouldn't be eligible for credits. And a regular developer for
that 1,000 homes, anything over 250 would be able to get a credit for affordable each one. So
just...I just wanted to clarify. I understand what you mean though, thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. Okay, and again maybe I'm missing the point and I
apologize, but I want that concern brought in and so that we don't lose the essence of what
201 Hs are all about and the value to the developer versus a guy who develops just market
home...market price homes, yeah. So, okay thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you, Mr. Victorino. Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Madam Chair. This one though is saying only 100 percent
affordable gets the credits and they would get...for instance if you have a 1,000-unit thing they
would get 750 credits, is that correct?
MR. UEOKA: Correct. Only for the 100 percent affordable 201H projects.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So that...this is a really good incentive. I guess, you know, couple of
the testifiers said that we need some incentives in here. This is...this would be a good one to do
a 100 percent affordable because they would get the credits for...even though they get...yeah,
they do go...they jump the line, they're taking a huge risk of doing a 100 percent affordable so
they need to be able to get some bucks back. But if they do 99 percent affordable they don't get
the credits, is that...
MR. UEOKA: That would be I believe the Department's application, and can I also add too,
Mr. Couch, that part of the 201H process is you guys could say no to the credits if you really-COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
MR. UEOKA: --didn't want to do that also. Just you would have a bite at it then also.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you, Mr. Ueoka.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you.
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CHAIR CRIVELLO: Any more comments, question? Mr. Hokama?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: You know, Mr. Couch brought up a good point, Counselor, and you
know part of...and again, Mr. Victorino brought up a point that you know, for me at times, you
know, if we...when you do the fast track, exemptions come into play big time. And then, so we
give 'em exemptions to reduce their cost and then we're gonna give 'em a credit, yeah. So, I not
completely sold on that yet. I mean, I understand the current policy. Has there been any
consideration on whether or not because if let's say, Ueoka Land decided and you got
100 housing credits, yeah, because Ueoka Land did it, and you have another ...(inaudible)... I
hate to see that become a commodity of trade whereby you're gonna go, you know what I can
wait, but Victorino Land is willing to give me a 10,000 per credit and then Guzman Land said
you know what I willing for give you 15,000 per credit, you know. So are we gonna make this
one tradable commodity that's transferrable to anybody and the credit lasts forever and ever, or
does it make sense for say the credit is good for use within a reasonable time frame, 15 years
let's say and it is granted to "x" entity or developer and like we do with many things, it cannot be
transferred unless you get approval. Is that something that you think is worthy for the
Committee to consider?
MR. UEOKA: Oh absolutely. That would help. It'd be extra tracking for the Department, but I think it
would help on like I guess Corp. Counsel's end in the future if the rules were clear. Also, I
believe the park assessment credits, those are limited in who can apply them, where you can
apply them, and how you can apply them. Like I believe for park assessment, you can only use
the credits to go towards half of your requirement for that section. I will say though, I think you
guys are all aware of the Act 141 credits that are already out there and their widespread
applicability. So I'll just leave it at that.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: And that's my problem with that Act. They giving credits that they
have no business giving 'cause it's not their credits, it's our credits. It's the County's credit, it's
not the State, you know, I mean tell them go build houses. You know, and we know what
happened when they tried. Sony for that editorial, Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: No, no, that's fine. Thank you. Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you. He has a really good point. I think, you know, we're
trying to build incentives in here and the incentives if you're gonna do 201H, if you're only
gonna do 51 percent affordable, your incentive is you get 49 percent market, and that's the only
incentive that I would be willing to say would be worth it. But if you're gonna do 100 percent
affordable, yeah, you get ahead in the line and you get some exemptions, but it still costs a lot to
build a house. And even with all those incentives, I'm not sure you're gonna get...it would be
worth building the house and getting...you know, you're gonna have to have a little bit of profit
before you wanna build this thing. So I was thinking, if it's 100 percent affordable, the incentive
there would be the credits, but maybe not at 75 percent, but maybe only 50 percent because the
201H process requires you to have a 50 percent, 51 percent affordable, I believe it is?
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UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Fifty-one.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Fifty-one percent. So you have to do it to even...to 51 percent to get
the 201H process. So anything above 51 percent then you can get credits for it possibly. I don't
know Members, that's just...you know, it's kinda of a compromise where you don't have any
credits at all if you do 100 percent or 75 percent credits. So potentially I don't know. That
would be something we would really have to discuss and, you know, when everybody's here,
because that...you heard from several testifiers that there's no incentive. And so that might be a
good incentive. We want more 100 percent affordable housing projects than 51 percent
affordable housing projects, I would think. You know, especially if we have to go through the
201H process which everyone here so far has said that they're not really happy with that process,
and I don't, you know, for very, very good reasons. So I don't know, that's something we might
wanna consider, Madam Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Mr. Ueoka?
MR. UEOKA: Yeah, I believe we could accommodate that change. It would be...off the top of my
head, it would just be one residential in excess of the resident or of 50 percent or something, you
know, or just say, they're only eligible for 50 percent of the credits or something to that effect.
But we can definitely...if that's your wish, we can put that in absolutely.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah, Madam Chair, like I said, that needs to be discussed at length
when, you know, we get into another chance to go around on this.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yeah, we'll be able to have another chance and I don't want to shelve it too long.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yep.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Okay, Ms. Ridao?
MS. RIDAO: So we're top at Page 7, is that right?
MR. UEOKA: Bottom of 7, where we... (inaudible). . .
MS. RIDAO: Oh yeah, okay. So yeah, top of Page 7 is the same kinda...we got your gist so we'll kinda
work on that, that section, that whole section. So the next...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Whoa, whoa, you're talking about that--I'm sorry, Madam Chair?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yes, Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: You're talking about b, c, d, e, and f?
MS. RIDAO: Yeah.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: You're gonna rework that or you wanna kind of explain this?
MS. RIDAO: Oh, we're talking about No. 2, yeah, okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah, we're still finishing 2b, c, d, e and f. You've kinda deleted all
that.
MS. RIDAO: Yeah.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: We deleted from-MS. RIDAO: Okay, so we're...we're not offering any new wording in here. We're just recommending
taking out, "The credit must be used in the same community plan area in which the unit was
constructed. The credit must be applied toward to the same type of unit constructed. The credit
must be used for the same income group in which the credit was earned when the credit is earned
is by constructing more residential workforce housing than required; and the credit must be used
for the gap income group when the credit is earned by creating a deed restriction."
CHAIR CRIVELLO: So we're deleting all of that?
MS. RIDAO: Yeah, we're deleting that, and I thought we covered it when we did the new ordinance.
MR. UEOKA: I guess, Chair, may I?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yes, Mr. Ueoka?
MR. UEOKA: In working with the Department, the reason why other credits available are applicable in
all community plan areas, so we thought we should be trying make our credits just as attractive
as other credits to promote people building above and beyond their requirement, so you know,
for the credit. The same type of unit constructed and the credit must be used for the same
income group in which the credit was earned, in speaking with the Department it's so difficult to
track. That's a very tough thing to follow up on. So they were just hoping a credit's a credit,
and also the other credits available they're not limited by the type of unit that was constructed.
So it was again to make our credits just as attractive. And deleting the credit for the gap income
group, there's a certain section in here that if you put a deed restriction on the property, you can
get a credit or a credit for something and we're hoping to move away from that practice. So
thank you, Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you. Yeah, we did pull out...I mean, the recommendation to
pull it out in 2...at the beginning of 2, is...handles E, because we took away the deed restriction
if we were to go with this language. My biggest concern, Madam Chair, is the credit must be
- 42 -
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used in the same community plan area in which the unit was constructed. I understand why
that's in there and I understand also why you would want to, you know, have to move or for
whatever reason if you got land cheaper somewhere else, my thought would be is if you're gonna
move it, if you're gonna move out of the community plan area in which the unit was constructed
then you don't get all of the credits. If you're taking it out of the area there should be some
disincentive for taking the affordable credits outside of the area. I don't know, that's just a
thought.
MS. RIDAO: Yeah. I mean, if you want us to comment. The reason that we had that discussion is that
the State credits do not have a restriction on where it can be used. It's countywide. So we
thought by eliminating it in our policy that it would make it competitive. Our credits would be
as competitive as the other credits.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you for that comment. The only concern I would have is that,
you know, you get a, you get a place like Makena or Kapalua where they wanna build all these
fancy, luxury homes and...but then we wanna put all the workforce somewhere in Wailuku or
Kahului like that. I want to try as another testifier said, we're gonna try and mix the groups. I
know you can't put, you know, two hundred or three hundred thousand dollar homes along with
the million dollar homes, but you can kinda in the same area at least get 'em in Kihei for Makena
and in Kaanapali or Lahaina for Kaanapali or Kaanapali for Kapalua. You know, 'cause I can
envision somebody saying well, I'm gonna build all these houses in Kapalua and then my credits
will go to Wailuku, and I don't know that...
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yes, Mr. Ueoka?
MR. UEOKA: I guess, Mr. Couch, you earn the credits by building an affordable house. So it would
actually be possibly someone built a bunch of affordable houses in Wailuku and there was no
affordable houses built in Makena or Kapalua, because that's where...it's actually the...I know, I
know exactly what you mean, but just to clarify.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. So makes sense, yeah.
MR. UEOKA: Again, by making our credits more attractive, remember people only earn our credits by
actually building an affordable housing unit. So we may not have one in location A, but that
means they had to build it somewhere else in the County. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Okay.
MS. RIDAO: Okay, and then "F" is just changing the word from "a" to "any" future development. I
think the rest on that page is pretty much...oh here this one, 2.96.060, Ownership units shall be
- 43 -
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subject to this chapter for, we're changing it from "25 years" to "10 years". That's the biggest
change there.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Okay, Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you. That was done because of the Maui Nui Task Force talked
about that and I know we had a couple of testifiers saying that 25 years might, is a little too long.
You're having problems with the bank.
MS. RIDAO: But that was Maui Nui Task Force financing and I think even Alice and Charlie touched
on that when they met with us.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
MS. RIDAO: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: We talked...you heard a bunch of...and this might or might not be the
place to do this so I just wanna bring it up. Bunch of testimony saying that perpetuity is really
the best way to do affordable housing, but the only way to do perpetuity really is through a
community land trust. If this Committee agrees to that philosophy, is this where we would put
something in there to allow for that? Mr. Ueoka, can we do something to allow for that or is that
getting a little too specific? Because as the testifier said, you'd rather have it in perpetuity so we
don't keep having to make more and more affordable housing to replace the affordable housing
that come out of the affordable pool. So it's kind of a Catch-22 thing.
MR. UEOKA: Chair, thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yes.
MR. UEOKA: I think we could put it somewhere around here or that or if you wanna move forward
with that concept, we can figure out where it goes. So I guess it's more if that's gonna be the
policy. I will say it might be difficult. It's a...it would be a County requirement that would be
requiring builders to build a house and give it to a private land trust. So it just might be
conceptually different.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, and yeah that's where you guys get paid the big bucks to
come up with the way to do that. But it would be a situation where either the developer can do
that themselves, keep it in perpetuity themselves or they may be able to go to an organization
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that does that. Right now we only have one, but there may be more. Apparently it's a proven
model in several places, especially Vermont is where it started. They've got 3,000 plus homes in
this type of thing. I mean if we had...can you guys imagine if we had 3,000 homes in perpetuity,
affordable homes in perpetuity, we'd be in pretty good shape. So I would like to see if we can do
something that way. If it's the, you know, Committee's will do to that, I would sure like to...
CHAIR CRIVELLO: I'm sure Mr. Ueoka can look into it and the Department can consider some sort of
recommendation that can be acceptable in the legal world.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And Madam Chair, one last on that?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yes, Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: If we do something like that, it would have to be as an incentive. I
mean, you could still do the other stuff, but if somebody's gonna do it that way, that might, we
might wanna incentivize that. I think somebody mentioned, I think it was Mr. Anderson saying
that, you know, give...if you're going to do it, allow a 20 percent reduction in the requirement.
MS. RIDAO: Let's look at it, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So we might wanna consider discussing that too.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Right. I think he submitted his wordings for that. Mr. Hokama?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: This may be a stupid question, but you know I was just thinking
about certain places on this island, so you know, with restrictions, so can a housing credit from
this proposal be used in areas that have things like water meter restrictions? Are there other
structural or hurdles in place that where a credit couldn't be utilized? I mean, I'm just asking
and that's why I said you know, I'm not too sure that was a good question, but...you'd be
surprised what I get asked.
MR. UEOKA: Currently right now I don't think there's other restrictions on the application on the
credit except the ones we're asking to delete right now, you know, such as community plan area.
I know the State credits, they're rather broad in their application. So I don't think...I don't,
I've...to my knowledge I'm not aware of any such requirement or restriction.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: The credit wouldn't supersede things like the water meter list and
other things, right? You'd still stand, stay in the appropriate spot you are in during whatever the
list signup deadline was or what have you with the department? Those things don't change
regarding from the ability of the housing credits, right? It doesn't give you anything more and
doesn't take anything way.
MR. UEOKA: Oh, correct. It would just be if let's say, let's use Upcountry as...if you were gonna
build 100 units Upcountry and your requirement was if this changed, 25 units and instead of
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building the 25 units you choose to apply credits. It wouldn't alleviate any of the other
restrictions or requirements on those 100 units. You'd still would have to meet everything. Just
you wouldn't have to build 25 affordable housing or residential workforce housing units out of
your 100 units.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: And thank you for making that very clear, Counselor, 'cause you
know, sometimes we just gotta say it in plain language. And then my last quick question and I
understand you guys already did it, the elimination of the gap income component, can I take it
that we've made strides, that we've had advancements to take care of the gap group and their
housing needs or we're just taking this out and...
MR. UEOKA: We're removing it more just because of the way that credit is earned 'cause we're not
really looking to give credits for deed restrictions. It's essentially I believe the way the Director
wants to move forward is you earn a credit for building an affordable housing unit. So that's the
only reason why that gap income thing was deleted.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: My wishful thinking was that we had made strides in advancement
of taking care of the gap group.
MR. UEOKA: It may have.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: You know, that was my Christmas hope. Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Any comments to that, Ms. Ridao?
MS. RIDAO: No, I think Mr. Ueoka explained it pretty well. I mean, you know, the gap group, it's
very interesting 'cause if you look at the gap group income I mean they...and the gap group
prices of homes that's established by HUD, that's market rate. I mean, so...yeah, the gap group
is a different animal.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: I understand that, and again I just brought it up because you know,
when you read the article about Honolulu's situation, you have a family with $72,000 income
and they still cannot have one affordable house. You know, we...I mean, again the question
comes who we building for and why aren't we taking care our own keiki o ka aina? Thank you,
Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Okay, Department...oh, Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you. Along with Mr. Hokama's comments, the opposite of that
is or I guess the other question to ask is if we removed this gap group stuff, are we going to see a
loss of gap group affordable housing or a gap group housing?
MR. UEOKA: If I may, Chair?
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CHAIR CRIVELLO: Mr. Ueoka?
MR. UEOKA: Thank you. No, what's being deleted now is it's just saying that there was a certain type
of credit you could earn by putting a deed restriction rather than building a unit, and they were
saying that credit could only be used to satisfy a gap income requirement, 'cause you're required
to build like, you know, 30 percent below moderate income, 30 percent moderate, 20 percent
above moderate, 20 percent gap.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
MR. UEOKA: So what this was just saying was if you do that different way, you could only use those
credits to satisfy your gap income requirements. So I wouldn't say it's a loss in the creation of
gap income, it's just we're broadening the applicability of the credits application, and I'm not
sure if that's what you guys want or not, but that was our thing.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: The concern is not to lose those gap housing and if this...if you say
using this language we...there's no incentive to not build gap housing, you know, then that's
fine.
MR. UEOKA: Yes, Mr. Couch under 2.960...2.96.060(B) that's where the income requirements are set
forth so we're not...let me double check, we're not changing that so you're still required to build
the same percentage wise. That's the requirement.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
MR. UEOKA: But again, you understand the credits can eliminate all of it. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Moving on.
MS. RIDAO: Okay, I think we're done with Page 7, for now. And then we are at the top of Page 8,
there again we are recommending changes, the unit must remain affordable for, from "25 years"
and recommending "10 years". And then under (E) we are, we're saying, Sales, eliminating the
words "price - single-family dwelling units", and then what we're recommending...let me just
say what we're recommending and then we can go back to the change. The sales price of a new
single-family dwelling unit shall be established by the Department based...by the Department
based on current HUD price guidelines, and taking out all of that in between.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you. Question to the Department, is or are the current HUD
price guidelines essentially what you're saying in Nos. 1 through 7 that you asked to be removed
or is this more difficult 1 through 7, and the HUD price guidelines are...
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MS. RIDAO: I think it's...the HUD guidelines, I'm sure you've seen them, they're on our website. It
gives us a range so you know, if we're talking about say the moderate income, if it's 140 to 160,
we go to the guidelines and it'll give us a range of what the affordable prices would be for that
income. This way we would have to go and figure it out, figure out what the percentage is, and
then adjust it to the respective target income which is a lot more work than just going to a table.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Does it include...does the, do the current HUD price guidelines include
more people than would be picked up with our current guidelines?
MS. RIDAO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh, it would.
MS. RIDAO: They go lower, they go lower.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, so it's-MS. RIDAO: Yeah, so the HUD guidelines starts at 30 percent of median. Our income guidelines start
at 1 think it's 80 percent, yeah, I think it's 80.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, if it includes more people that can qualify, that's the much better
and I would fully support that.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Mr. Ueoka?
MR. UEOKA: If I may, Chair? Again, I don't think we can say more people are gonna qualify because
we're using the HUD guidelines, because it's still linked to we're requiring the developer to offer
30 percent of the ownership units to below moderate, 30 percent to moderate, so et cetera,
et cetera. So those are kind of HUD guidelines words so just to be consistent instead of having
this entire area setting forth this complex calculation which is difficult to follow, I believe the
Department would prefer for simplicity, and, you know, that way everyone, everyone can pick
up a copy of the HUD guidelines and see exactly what is being discussed versus this calculation
which might be difficult to come by, and also I believe, Director Ridao can correct me if I'm
wrong, but most of the 201H projects that have come through have followed...it's been based on
the HUD guidelines not the established sales guidelines in the Code. I think the HUD guidelines
are kinda the most industry standard. Yeah. Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you. I still have a lot of questions on that one, but we're getting
towards the end of the day so maybe sit with the Department and talk with them.
Thank you.
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CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you.
MS. RIDAO: Want me to move on?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Continue, yes.
MS. RIDAO: So "F", letter...capital letter "F" on the bottom is the same thing pretty much. We're
changing the words to say, "the sales price for two-family or multi-family or multi-family
dwelling unit shall be established by the Department based on current HUD price guidelines."
Okay, and then, yep, the next substantial change is under...on Page 9, letter "H", Foreclosures,
we're taking that out entirely. And then 2 point...
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh, wait, wait.
MS. RIDAO: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: You're just taking it out, you're not gonna let us know why?
MR. UEOKA: Chair, thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Mr. Ueoka, yeah.
MR. UEOKA: Chair, thank you. Our understanding was that was one of the biggest impediments to
financing was our ability to have the first option to purchase the unit and stuff Financing
is...that was one of the bigger impediments. The time if...I could be wrong, but my
understanding was the time if it's real long, but the conditions are fine with the lending
institutions wasn't really a problem. But this foreclosure section could be a problem because the
lending institution doesn't want to be limited in foreclosure that County can buy it back first and
you know, they can't just sell it on the open market, et cetera. So that might of...that's the
reason why we're taking it out, and I think you guys had a meeting on it and the Directors met
with people and I don't think there's a quick, always applicable answer to what the lending
institutions want. No one will just tell us and I guess it's dynamic, it changes. So I can say the
Director has done her due diligence on trying to find out exactly what...but one thing everyone
was telling us, this foreclosure section is a limitation for-MS. RIDAO: Financing.
MR. UEOKA: --financing. Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Mr. Hokama?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: And this is coming from the lending institutions, Counselor?
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MR. UEOKA: I guess we never talked directly to a lending institution, but we've talked to experts in
the area that do affordable housing and...
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Well, I rather hear it from the banks or the mortgage company
because what's the difference on who buys it back? If the County is willing to buy it back I
mean why isn't our money as good as somebody else's money?
MR. UEOKA: I think it's because of the way we buy back, there's a certain price set forth in our buy
back provisions where it's calculated out.
MS. RIDAO: As well as the timing.
MR. UEOKA: And the timing, yeah. And I guess the banks as from what we've been told by people
who work in the industry is they won't give you a blanket answer, it will be on a case-by-case
basis. So it really would come down to if we had this in the affordable housing agreement as a
deed restriction on each unit, we wouldn't really find out if it works or not until the potential
buyer applied for financing. That was my understanding of it. Like no one would just tell us, oh
that's not gonna work. It was always, well, it's looked unfavorably upon but it could work, I
can't tell you one way or the other, so you'd have to find out at your application time.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: My thing is, is it works. It's just that the bank is more greedy than
others, okay.
MS. RIDAO: Or as.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Or as. Maybe you're right, so thank you, Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Just, I'd like to add Mr. Hokama, that throughout the process we've tried to
arrange for bankers, financial people and mortgage, the lenders to participate, and you know,
they're camera shy or public shy and...but the foreclosure portion was like Mr. Ueoka
mentioned, an impediment for their consideration, because like you say they're gonna try and get
the highest buck for their investment too. Yes, Mr. Hokama?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: I can just share, Chair, that our peers on the mainland are looking at
consortiums of adjacent and abutting counties to provide financing mechanism to bypass the
institutions because of this kinda attitude. So you know, maybe something might pop up in the
near future that we can take a look at different ways of helping the residents secure their
affordable units. Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Right. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Chair?
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CHAIR CRIVELLO: Mr. Guzman?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you. So the foreclosure provision in here was initially placed
there for what reason? For to keep the unit in affordable status and inventory, is that what...
MS. RIDAO: Yeah, I'm assuming that was the thought at the time was that the County could purchase a
unit and then resell it at an affordable cost.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay, so if we're going to delete this section, what is the, I guess the
network or the safety net to replenish this section? I mean what other provisions or vehicle do
you foresee keeping the inventory?
MS. RIDAO: So in our...when you get a unit under the affordable housing agreement, there is a buy
back option so the seller before they go into foreclosure could come to us and say, you know
what, I'm not able to make my monthly payments therefore I would like to sell it back to the
County.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Right, right.
MS. RIDAO: Yeah, prior to foreclosure.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Yeah, prior to foreclosure, but then what happens at foreclosure?
MS. RIDAO: If it goes into foreclosure?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Yeah, so you're not...you're just eliminating that option altogether.
So we lose it, we lose that unit out of the inventory.
MS. RIDAO: Yeah, if it goes into foreclosure, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: And so there's no fallback position in saving or at least obtaining
another unit to save in the inventory? It's just lost completely.
MS. RIDAO: Yeah, I don't think that we would object if the Council or the Committee wanted to keep
this in. It's just for you to know and to keep in mind that this may be an impediment to securing
financing.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: So we can reconsider and maybe-MS. RIDAO: You can.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: --yeah-MS. RIDAO: Yeah.
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CHAIR CRIVELLO: --and hopefully we can get more information from financial people.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Yeah, if we can get more information on some financial institutions.
Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Okay, I have...I may lose quorum, so if we can move onto...
MS. RIDAO: So I think the next one is pretty simple. It's the same, same thing as we wanna change
this for to be 30 years versus life of the unit. And then we're taking all of that wording in "A"
because under there, unless an exemption is granted by the Director, the percentage of rental
units within each income group shall be as follows, and that hasn't changed.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: I'm going to call a short recess. . . . (gavel).. .

RECESS:

4:40 p.m.

RECONVENE: 4:41 p.m.
CHAIR CRIVELLO:

. (gavel). . . Reconvening.

MS. RIDAO: If we wanna go through this real quickly I think the one that is gonna have the most
discussion is 2.96.110, and that is you know, the reporting every two years and what we're
required to report. So our thinking there was that this is not...I mean, we have to report on so
many things that we would prefer if the Council would ask us when they wanted a report versus
we would have to constantly remember that we gotta do this every two years. That's the
only...that was our only problem with this, because we have to do so much reporting we wanted
to simplify it.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you, Ms. Ridao. I'd like to add to that, that I would like to keep it, but of
course we can do more discussions on this and, and with you. And I think the review
requirement is really important for us as policymakers to see what's working and what's not
working as we move along. Thank you, Department, I really appreciate all the work that you do
and especially for this particular issue. I'd like to also thank the many...the public and the many
people who have contributed for us to relook and review and hopefully come down to something
more concise and I appreciate it. So if the Committee have no objections, I would like to
recommend a deferral on this so that the Department, as well as Committee, if you have any
more input that or...and look at what the public have contributed and continue to work on this
and fine tune it till we're all in harmony. So that being said...

COUNCILMEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
ACTION:

(Excused: RC, GCB, and MV)

DEFER PENDING FURTHER DISCUSSION.
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CHAIR CRIVELLO: No objections? Thank you. So that being said, Merry Christmas and thank you,
thank you very much, and thank you, Ms. Ridao and company. Aloha. ... (gavel).. .

ADJOURN: 4:43 p.m.
ROVED:

CRIVELLO, CHAIR
Housing, Hum n Services, and Transportation
Committee
hht:min:131219:etc
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